
Deception Park View Association 

Annual Association Meeting News 

Thank you to all the residents who attended 

this year’s annual meeting on June 21, 2019.  

1. The 2019-2020 proposed budget was 

discussed and approved. It is available on our 

website listed below. 

2. The Association set our water use goals at 

122 gallons per day or less through 2024. 

3. The following vacant lot owners received a 

connection to our water system (provided they 

pay the required connection fee of $10,000): 

Sonja Bryant Bovey, Robert Fakkema, Kings-Men 

Construction, Marsha Phay, and David Velin. 

4. The following were elected as the 2019-2020 

Board of Directors: 

Greg Johnson—President 
Bob VanDyk—Vice President  
Kathleen Johnson—Treasurer 
Melonie Miller—Secretary 
Jack Smith—Water Manager 
Jason Newkirk—Special Projects Coordinator 

Community Notifications 

We have received numerous complaints 

about residents parking on or partially 

parking on the street. We consulted Island 

County Public Works for our course of action 

since this is not directly addressed in our 

covenants at this time. 

The following is the WA State Law that 

prohibits this activity: RCW 46.61.560 

Stopping, standing, or parking outside 

business or residence districts. (1) Outside of 

incorporated cities and towns no person may 

stop, park, or leave standing any vehicle, 

whether attended or unattended, upon the 

roadway.  

We do understand that sometimes it might be 

necessary to have visitors park on the 

roadway due to parties and/or gatherings. 

However, we are requesting it be limited to 

these temporary activities.  

Residents who continue to park on the 

roadway will be reported to WA State Patrol 

and receive a notification letter. 

If you have questions or concerns, please 

contact the president at 360-675-6252 or 

email at deceptionparkview@gmail.com.   

Check out our website at www.deceptionparkview.org  

Follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/deceptionparkview 

Contact us at deceptionparkview@gmail.com 

July / August 2019 



Community Park Planning Team Update 

The Community Park Planning Team took 

the month of July off. The Team created 

two design proposals that were available 

at the annual meeting and will be on the 

website soon.  

We have scheduled the following 

workdays for 2019-2020: Aug 17, Sep 14, 

Oct 12, Nov 9, Dec 7, Jan 11, Feb 8, Mar 

14, Apr 11, May 9, and Jun 13. The work 

begins at 8 am until 12 pm depending on 

work planned.  

We hope to have the lot leveled/graded 

before or at the August workday.  

Want to join the team? Email us at 

deceptionparkview@gmail.com. 

The annual National Night Out (NNO) is scheduled for Tuesday, 
August 6, 2019 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at Fort Nugent 
Park. NNO is a unique crime prevention event involving citizens, 
law enforcement and emergency personnel from the City of 
Oak Harbor, civic groups, businesses, neighborhood 
organizations, the Island County Sheriff's Department, NAS 
Whidbey, and local officials from Island County. 

National Night Out is designed to: 

• Heighten crime and drug prevention awareness; 

• Generate support for, and participation in, local anti-crime programs; 

• Strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships; and 

• Send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back! 

Last year's National Night Out campaign was a huge success with people participating from all over 
Island County. We cordially invite you and the community to participate in this year's event. 

Many free family activities are held during the entire event including demonstrations, exhibits, and 
hands-on activities for all ages. 


